

TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

INC.

P.O. Box 41446 Nashville, Tennessee 37204

MINUTES ANNUAL MEETING November 5, 1994

The meeting was held at Happy Hills Acres, Clarksville, hosted by the Clarksville Chapter. About 80 people attended the business meeting.

The president, Rob Weber, announced the following activities:

Annual meetings for the next two years.

Meeting with Scenic Rivers Jan. 11 in Nashville.

Hike and work day on CT Feb. 26.

Meeting in spring at Cumberland Mountain State Park with other organizations in regard to the Cumberland Trail.

Next board meeting Feb. 11.

See minutes of Nov. 5,1994, board meeting for details on the above.

The president said the main issue for the coming year will be to revive the Cumberland Trail, to get the state position of trail administrator revived, and to get the state to show leadership.

Chapter reports: Jeannie Myers reported that Jim Poteet has been elected chairman of the Nashville chapter. Members plan to attend the Cheekwood meeting (see above). The chapter will have a joint Christmas party with the Cumberland Harpeth Audubon Chapter on Dec. 8. Clarksville is selling sweatshirts and 25th anniversary pins. Next year door prizes will be given at the monthly meetings.

annual meeting at Beersheba. The Memphis Chapter has 85 members. Two hundred dollars has been given to match federal funds to Holly Springs National Forest (Mississippi) and \$100 has been donated to the Lichterman Nature Center for books and field guides. Jamestown Chapter is in process of getting organized again. Nov. 19 will be date of first hike.

The by-laws were amended to provide a new officer, membership director, and to redefine duties of the vice president.

The TTA Award was presented to Dennis Horn of Tullahoma, a TTA member, for leading the drive to make Short Springs (Tullahoma) a state natural area (accomplished), and for diligent work in many other outdoor projects, particularly his leadership in the Native Plant Society. The Bill Stutz Award went to Arleen Barnett for her endless work with chapter and state, taking on jobs large and small.

The following officers were elected: president, Rob Weber; vice president, Jim Johnson; treasurer, Judy Van Cleve; recording secretary, Evelvn Tretter; director to succeed J. T. Jones, Heloise Shilstat;

Objective: To promote, construct, and maintain a state-wide system of hiking trails, and to work for

the conservation of natural resources inherent to this objective.

membership director, Sponsor for the Cumberland Trail

PEvelyn Tretter recording